NOTICE TO RESIDENTS OF SCHREIBER RE PROPERTY TAX CREDIT 1972

In order for a property owner to receive a property tax credit on their 1972 Income Tax Return, it is necessary that property taxes be paid before December 31st, 1972.

All property owners are urged, therefore, to make every effort to settle their 1972 tax billing before December 31st, 1972.

Mrs. M. Zombori, Clerk-Treasurer, Township of Schreiber.

Departure - cont'd from page 14

Mrs. Jeannette Gunter, President of the Ladies Auxiliary to the Royal Canadian Legion, Branch 223, presented Jessie with a Mother-of-Pearl Legion Auxiliary pin.

Mrs. R. Harris attended the District Meeting of the Canadian Cancer Society on Saturday, October 28th in the Prince Arthur Hotel, Thunder Bay.

Mrs. Harris received, on behalf of the Terrace Bay branch of the Society, the Campaign Award for their recent successful campaign.

SCHREIBER COUNCIL QUOTES

In the absence of Reeve F.V. Harness, Councillor H.J. McParland presided for the October meeting of the Schreiber Municipal Council.

Councillor H.H. Fischer reported that W. Paradis has been employed as rink manager; that the new furnace for the rink is presently being installed; that the new part for the ice plant has been shipped from Toronto.

The following resolution was endorsed: That the City of Pembroke send a letter to the Federal and Provincial minister in charge of censorship of motion pictures, television, and book publications requesting that the Board either start to act or they be replaced.

The town of Whitby's resolution re Bill 90, Provincial Incentive Plan and construction of new arenas, was also endorsed.

Council supported the request of the Thunder Bay Health Unit for provision of Travel Insurance coverage for Board members.

The application of the local By-Law Enforcement Officer was tabled for further discussion.

In answer to the Women's Institute regarding railings on stairs in and out of the town hall, councils stated indoor stairs are provided with railings and ones for the outdoor steps are on order.

It was decided not to sell to a local resident, lot 71, Ethel St. at the present time.

A letter from the Ministry of Environment recommended several procedures, some of which have already carried out by the Water Works Department.

The Health Inspector reported on routine checks done in town on chlorine residuals.

The decision of the arbitrators, composed of treasurer of municipalities within the Division, called to determine the proportion of the sums required for public and secondary school purposes was received from the Lake Superior Board of Education.

Thunder Bay District Municipal League advised Council that Schreiber's resolution regarding old cars was not forwarded to the NWOMA convention as a study has already begun and recommendations are being implemented.

In response to a request from the local junior hockey club for financial assistance it was decided to give consideration to a loan - to be repaid, interest free, at the end of the 1972-73 season.

Water works accounts of \$598.68 and general accounts totalling \$3711.84 were passed for payment.

It was agreed to pay for extra cleaning in the Schreiber Public School gym at cost of \$83.00.

The township will request an additional allocation of subsidy monies from Transportation and Communications for road maintenance for the year 1972 in the amount of \$6000,00. total cost \$3000,00 subsidy.

It was reported that confirmation has been received that a part time Unemployment Insurance Commission Office will be established in Schreiber.

SCHREIBER TOWN TOPICS

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur LeBlanc have returned from their vacation spent taking in some of the new shows and sight-seeing in Toronto and visiting their daughter Mrs. Theresa Kent, in London.

Ted Wilson was elected president of the Minor Hockey Association cont'd page 16....

SCHREIBER KOOL KATS PUBLIC MEETING

The Schreiber Kool Kats will hold a public meeting on Wednesday, November 15th at 8:00 p.m. in the United Church Basement.